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Train vs. Bus: Opa-Locka Collision
Leaves Passengers Injured!

A Tri-Rail train collided with a Miami-Dade Transit bus in
Opa-locka on June 12, 2025, leaving several passengers

with minor injuries.

Opa-locka, Florida, USA - In a startling incident on
Wednesday night, a Tri-Rail train collided with the back of a
Miami-Dade Transit bus in Opa-locka, leaving several
passengers with minor injuries. The accident occurred around
10:30 p.m. near State Road 9 and Northwest 22nd Avenue, close
to the Florida Turnpike. Eyewitness reports revealed both relief
and chaos as passengers on the bus scrambled to safety right
after the impact.

The Miami-Dade Fire Department confirmed that emergency
teams were on the scene swiftly, walking approximately half a
mile along the tracks to ensure no one on the train was harmed.
Several passengers from the bus received treatment at the
scene. Fortunately, no serious injuries were reported, but the
incident has heightened concerns about safety in public
transportation.

Investigation Still Underway

A spokesperson for Tri-Rail confirmed the southbound train was
involved in the collision, although the exact circumstances
leading to the impact remain under investigation. Authorities are
still gathering details about the crash, and further information
has not yet been released. The bus passengers were
meticulously deboarded and transported safely to another



station, ensuring that all on board were accounted for.

The collision has urged local transit authorities to reiterate the
importance of safety while using public transportation. The
Miami-Dade Commission emphasizes the need for passengers to
be vigilant when boarding and disembarking buses and trains.
They advise everyone to keep their body parts inside the vehicle
and to wait for a complete stop before getting off. This is a
crucial reminder especially relevant to residents in Opa-locka
who rely daily on Miami-Dade Transit services. For more on this,
visit the Miami-Dade Passenger Safety page for essential tips on
staying safe while using transit services.

Community Response

Residents expressed both concern and gratitude for the first
responders who quickly attended to the scene. As stories
circulate about the accident, community members are left
pondering the necessity of increased safety measures at
crossings. With incidents like this, there’s certainly something to
be said for the need for improved awareness and vigilance in
transit operations.

In light of the accident, transit authorities are reviewing current
protocols to better protect passengers. They encourage
everyone to report any suspicious activity or concerns during
their transit experience, reinforcing a united community effort to
enhance safety for all.

This collision serves as a wake-up call for all transit users to stay
alert and prioritize safety while on public transport. With
gatherings and discussions expected among local leaders and
transit officials, residents hope that the lessons learned from
this incident will bring about stricter safety regulations and an
even more vigilant approach to transit operations throughout
the county.

Stay informed and practice safety as outlined by the Miami-Dade



guidelines. Familiarize yourself with safe practices, whether
you’re waiting for a bus or exiting transit vehicles. For additional
safety tips, visit the Miami-Dade Passenger Safety page.
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